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The use and misuse of antibiotics in all facets of urology 
— adult and pediatric — continues to foster contro-
versy. One must always question, “Do we over-treat 

many (unnecessarily), with the hopes of protecting one?” 
Urinary tract infection (UTI) is the most common serious 
bacterial infection of infancy. Should we circumcise all 
males, knowing that 1:100‒110 will have a UTI prevented? 

Antenatal hydronephrosis (AHN) is a relatively new find-
ing for our specialty, having become commonplace only in 
the last three decades with the popularity and availability of 
routine maternal-fetal ultrasound. AHN represents a spec-
trum, as does the propensity to developing a UTI and any 
sequelae from it. We know that most cases of AHN are low-
grade and tend to be transient. If we “over-investigate” all 
comers with AHN with a voiding cystourethrogram (VCUG), 
approximately 15% will have vesicoureteral reflux (VUR), 
again usually low-grade. Must we look and must we treat 
them too? As Maslow said, “I suppose it is tempting, if the 
only tool you have is a hammer, to treat everything as if it 
were a nail.”1

By this “golden hammer,” one tends to over-rely on a tool 
(investigational or therapeutic) that one is familiar with. In 

pediatric urology, historically we focused on images being 
equated with potential pathology and de facto, we (over) 
investigate and tend to (over) treat. The analysis above 
alludes to the fact that randomized, controlled trials are 
lacking and, at best, we are limited to comparative observa-
tional studies and subsequent lukewarm recommendations 
and guidelines developed based primarily on expert opinion 
and reliance on the “golden hammer,” not evidence. 

We look forward to the upcoming 2017 Canadian 
Urological Association (CUA) guidelines regarding AHN, 
particularly to see the changes in comparison to those previ-
ously published by Psooy in 2009.2
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